


Temple-Greenville Police Joint Board
Minutes of the Public Meeting in Greenville
February 7, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 5:01 pm by Chair Bill Ezell of Temple. By order of roll call vote, in attendance were Bill Ezell and Ken Caisse of Temple, Doug Reardon of Greenville, Chief McTague and Deb Morrison. 

Minutes
Ken made a motion to accept the minutes for the January meeting and Doug seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
Old Business
It was noted that, although the officers’ raises were approved, the part-time administration employees were not included. Doug motioned to approve the pay increase for those employees and Bill seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
New Business
Pay approval for new part-time hire Mark Hager was signed by the selectmen.
Chief’s Report
TGPD Prosecutor Martha Jacques, who has held the position for approximately 15 years, has given her notice. Chief McTague said he is in talks with Prosecutor Mike Beausoleil to replace her and suggested that $3,535 to be moved from the Dispatch line item to Prosecution on the budget since he may cost more. All approved.
It was also noted that on the budget, under Dispatch, there was really no increase as the Fire Department’s dispatch amount was incorrectly included. The real total should read $24,925.
There was some discussion regarding Town Meeting in Temple, which will be held at the school on March 12 at 10 am. The school is requiring mandatory masks and the selectmen wondered if there should be a police presence there if someone should refuse to comply. There is currently no remote option to attend at this time.
It was decided to forego the March meeting unless there are necessary items to discuss.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 4, 2022, at 5:00 pm in Temple. Ken made 
a motion to adjourn and Doug seconded. All in favor to adjourn. The meeting ended at 5:15 pm.

Minutes prepared by Deb Morrison.




